	Date: 
	06/25/2013

	Time:
	7:00 pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Community Bi-annual Homeowner’s Meeting


Meeting Minutes:
· At 7:10pm the HOA President called the meeting to order and welcomed all those present

· All four board members were in attendance  
· Reviewed 2013 expenses and budget to date
· Members present received yearly comparison (also posted on HOA website) 
· All bills received have been paid to date. Outstanding item is the invoice for lawn maintenance and we are awaiting receipt of this bill.
· We have not had the backflow test done yet.  This is required by the water company.  Kelly will follow-up with the vendor.  We will receive a bill for that as well.

	2013 To Date vs. Remaining

	

	Category
	Budgeted
	To Date
	Remaining Budget

	Lawn Maintenance
	 $  9,870.00 
	 $  2,690.00 
	7,180.00 

	Water Company
	 $     600.00 
	 $     257.45 
	342.55 

	IPL
	 $  4,080.00 
	 $  1,920.41 
	2,159.59 

	Insurance
	 $     725.00 
	 $     684.00 
	41.00 

	Board Expense
	 $     700.00 
	 $     443.91 
	256.09 

	Irrigation
	 $  1,100.00 
	 $           -   
	1,100.00 

	Marion Cty Sewer Mgt
	 $     100.00 
	 $      40.50 
	59.50 

	Pond Treatment
	 $  1,800.00 
	 $     882.75 
	917.25 

	Snow Removal
	 $  2,800.00 
	 $  2,157.00 
	643.00 

	Business Entity/Legal
	 $     325.00 
	 $        7.14 
	317.86 

	Maintenance
	 $  2,900.00 
	 $           -   
	2,900.00 

	Total
	 $25,000.00 
	 $  9,083.16 
	15,916.84 


Dues Update:

10 Residences are in arrears

· 7 are for multiple years and are either vacant, foreclosures, bankruptcies or have been handed over to the collection agency – Advanced Debt Collections (ADC)
· 3 are delinquent for 2013  (these will be sent to ADC for collections if they aren’t paid by July 31st)

The playground is in need of mulch.  The estimate we received is $1800.00, which includes cost of “playground” mulch, delivery and spreading.   Since this amount was not accounted for in the 2013 budget approved in January, the board decided we needed to discuss with the homeowners at the meeting.   There is $1200 in the budget under maintenance that was to be used to fix the lighting at the entrances.  Everyone agreed that we could move $1200.00 from miscellaneous repairs to cover some of the cost.  Homeowners present wanted to explore getting a few folks together to get the mulch ourselves so we could save money.  Louise will check prices with various places.  Jeremiah and Tammy both offered their trucks to haul and dump the mulch.   Kelly will ask our landscape company for the measurements to insure we purchase enough mulch.

We still need to reseal and fill cracks in the blacktop in the playground common areas.  We received estimates of $1500.  We believe there could be a significant amount of money saved in doing this by asking for volunteers to do the job.  All agreed they thought that was a good idea but cannot be done until the weather is cooler.  
The signage will also need sprucing up or replacing.  Jeremiah knows of a sign company and will check prices.
· Elections were held for President and Treasurer.  Kelly was nominated and her nomination was seconded.  She was reelected by a unanimous vote.  Nancy wants to step down as Treasurer but will stay in the position and train Louise until January when another election will be held.  Amanda Beaver agreed to take on the role of Secretary when that position becomes vacant.  Amanda has also offered to produce the HOA newsletter going forward.
· Additional Discussion Items – 
· The roping on the pond was being changed to fishing line as the old rope had been vandalized several times along with weathering. Residents asked how to keep the geese off their property and were told of several home remedies. 
· A resident asked how many empty houses there are now and the board thought there were 3. 
· A homeowner asked about installing a cement patio which led to a discussion about home improvements, landscaping and when someone needs to complete an architectural review form. Any structural changes would need to be approved by the Architectural committee. Dave Stevenson and Tammy Sebring joined the committee.
· A resident asked who takes care of the sidewalks and streets.  Jimmy and Kelly told her the city is responsible and they should contact the Mayor’s Action Line. 
· A resident asked about mini barns and was told that it would need 90% of the residents to approve them and a change to the covenants. 

· A resident asked about the basketball courts and suggested removing the basketball hoop or putting a locking lid on it so that only residents can access it.  A discussion was started about keys, who would keep them etc but no resolution was found.  Some would like to see it removed completely.
· A resident heard some loud noises outside his home at 2:30 AM but could not find any signs of vandalism. He inquired if others were aware of anything that happened.
· A resident asked if Davis Homes was still in business as she had some structural problems with her home and was told they had gone out of business.  

· With no other items for discussion the meeting was adjourned at 8:10. 
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